
 

 Date: December 4, 2020 

To: Orchard Woods Residents & Representatives, Team Members  

From: Associate Administrator Missy Sellers  

Subject: Path Forward Update  

 The Frederick County positivity rate decreased this week to 14.3 percent. We continue in the threshold for 

twice a week COVID-19 testing. Orchard Woods conducted this week’s testing on November 30 and 

December 3 for all residents and team members. We are excited to say we all tests have returned as negative 

for COVID-19.  

 

The chart below provides more detailed information on the impact of COVID-19 in Orchard Woods and across 

campus.  
 

 Skilled Rehab Long-term 

Care 

Memory 

Care 

Resident active cases of COVID-19 0 0 0 

Resident on-set symptoms pending COVID-19 test 

results 
0 0 0 

Active Independent Living COVID-19 resident cases 1 

Team member active cases of COVID-19 

(across all services lines) 
1 

Team member on-set symptoms pending COVID-19 test 

results quarantine required (across all services lines) 
0 

Team member other illness with negative COVID-19 

test results quarantine required (across all service lines) 
0 

 

Holiday cheer filled Orchard Woods this week as we began decorating the neighborhoods for Christmas. The 

Assisted Living Memory Care Neighborhood has positioned their tree in a cozy space where residents can sit 

and look at the tree while listening to Christmas music. Brain games this week had a Christmas theme, and a 

variety of Christmas movies played throughout the day.  

Gretchen Webster, ConnectedLiving coordinator, and the residents have been practicing the “Left, Right 

Holiday Story Game” and will play it with Care Team members. The story is “Over the Hill to Grandma’s 

House We Go,” and Gretchen will be using the game to give out small gift bags to team members and 

residents. 
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Molly Edmonson, ConnectedLiving coordinator, began decorating the Skilled Rehabilitation and 

Long Term Care Neighborhoods this week with the residents. A Christmas tree is decorated in 

the Long Term Care living room, and stockings are hung by the fireplace. Christmas music and 

the smell of fresh baked cookies filled the air.   

 

We continue making great strides in our Path Forward. We remain grateful for the support that 

families have shared with our team members. Thank you for your continued encouragement!  
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